
I am writing in support of the Stibnite Gold Project and the benefits it will bring to Idaho. This project 

has the potential to put hundreds of Idahoans to work, bring a $1 billion investment into our state 

and restore an area of Idaho's backcountry desperately in need of repair. Today, fish cannot swim 

past the Yellow Pine pit and heavy metals are leaching into the ground and surface water. The 

Stibnite Gold Project can leave the conditions better than they are today. 

Regulators named Perpetua Resources' improved plan as its preferred alternative because the 

company proved it could mine safely while minimizing its impacts to the environment and 

community. Perpetua Resources will be transporting hazardous materials to and from the site, which 

is why I am grateful the USFS recognizes Burntlog Road is a safer option because it minimizes river 

crosses and rarely parallels waterways. As long as there is activity at the site, there will always be the 

possibility a spill could occur. However, the SDEIS concluded the duration of any single incident 

involving hazardous materials would only last hours or days and would likely be readily cleaned up 

and contained without any release to the environment. The SDEIS shows me Perpetua really can 

leave the site better than they found it. 

The SDEIS reduces the size of the project footprint, improves water quality, eliminates the need for 

long-term water treatment and makes sure water temperature on site does not exceed baseline 

conditions – all while providing our nation with access to a mineral we desperately need. The 

permitting process has been thorough and complete. Now, I hope the U.S. Forest Service will realize 

the benefits this project and permit the Stibnite Gold Project using the 2021 Modified Mine Plan. 

I would like to add that I work for a company that depends upon raw mineral mining. I know how 

much these companies can improve the lives of their workers and everyone around them. I feel very 

fortunate to have this career over the job I had before. Responsible mining can be done and we have 

been proving that for decades now. 

Tyler Call 


